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Minnesota and the 
Next Generation Science Standards 
Next Generation Science Standards (NGSS)

· A two-step process is underway to develop K-12 science standards that can be adopted voluntarily by each state. 
· Step one was the writing of a foundational document to define the concepts and skills that students should learn in science.  A Framework for K-12 Science Education: Practices, Crosscutting Concepts and Core Ideas was written under the leadership of the National Research Council and published in July 2011. 
· Step two is the writing of the Next Generation Science Standards based on the Framework. This process is led by Achieve, Inc. and involves over 40 writers and 26 lead states (including Minnesota). The timeline includes two public drafts and completion in spring 2013. 
Minnesota’s context for science standards

· The Minnesota science standards were revised in 2009, with full implementation in the 2011-12 school year. According to Minn. Statute 120B.023, the next revision is scheduled for the 2017-18 school year. A change in statute would be required to adopt the NGSS sooner.

· Even if Minnesota does not adapt the NGSS before the currently scheduled revision year (2017-18), the concepts and practices of the Framework and current drafts of the NGSS are consistent with Minnesota standards and support quality science learning.  
Minnesota’s role in NGSS

· Due to its leadership in developing high quality science and engineering standards, Minnesota was recruited to participate as a lead state in the development of the NGSS.
· As a lead state, Minnesota is providing feedback on drafts of the standards as they are developed. This includes specific online feedback, a state summary report and discussions with the writing team leaders.

· Additionally, Minnesota has two teams who are addressing the concerns of various audiences and stakeholders. 
Minnesota’s plans for the first NGSS public draft 
· The first public draft was available for feedback released in May. The second draft is in December. This is a great opportunity to help shape the standards! The draft and the feedback survey will be available at nextgenscience.org. 

· Before reviewing the NGSS it is important to understand the NRC Framework for K-12 Science Education, available at www.nap.edu. For summaries and additional resources, see below.  
Contacts and more information:

· Minnesota coordinator: John Olson, Science Content Specialist, Minnesota Department of Education, john.c.olson@state.mn.us, 651-582-8673 
· Resource materials: www.nsta.org/about/standardsupdate/, www7.nationalacademies.org/bose/Standards_Framework_Homepage.html, www.scimathmn.org/stemtc standards tab.
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